
Independent Advisory Panel on Non-Compliance Management (IAPNCM)
27 Jan, 10:30-12:30 

2MS, Seacole Building, Floor 1, Room S139 SW
Present
Daniel Albert (DA), Akash Chand (AC), David Chinn (DC), Kevin Lockyer (KL), June-Alison Sealy (JAS), Stephen Shaw (SS), Richard Shepherd (RTS), Mandy Simmons (MS).
1. Apologies 
There were no apologies.
2. Minutes of 6th January
The Panel approved the minutes and advised that they could now be published on the IAPNCM webpage.
Action 1: AC to publish the minutes of 6th January.
3. Minutes of 13th January
The Panel approved the minutes subject to one amendment.  When amended, they too can be published on the IAPNCM webpage.

Action 2: AC to amend the minutes of 13th January and publish.
4. Minutes of 20th January
The Panel approved the minutes and advised that they could be published on the IAPNCM webpage.
Action 3: AC to publish the minutes of 20th January.
5. Matters arising and action log

The Panel highlighted that they had not seen a re-draft of volume 1 of the manual.  MS advised that this will be the last volume the Panel receive and will be divided into sections.  MS said that the revised volume 2/3 will be received by Wednesday 29th January.
The Home Office are still awaiting a response regarding the generic litigation examples.  AC will chase litigation team regarding this.

Action 4: AC to chase the litigation team regarding case examples.

The Panel highlighted that types of cuts had not been removed from the revised volume 6.  NOMS will discuss this with the Panel at the meeting on 4th February. 

MS advised that finalising the policy on the waist restraint belt was still ongoing.

In relation to action point 5 of the 3rd December meeting, the Panel commented that the timescale for completion of the package was now getting very short. 
MS advised that NOMS will be filming the DVD and taking photos of the techniques on 20th February at Virgin Atlantic.  The Panel requested meeting rooms to be booked on 24th and 31st March at 2MS, for their proposed final meetings.  The Panel noted that their Home Office passes expire on 10th March and that their contracts would need extending.
Action 5: AC to book meeting rooms for 24th and 31st March.

Action 6: AC to complete the submission to extend the Panel’s contracts.
It was agreed that the following action points could be closed:

items 6 and 8 of the 3rd December meeting
items 4, 5, 6, and 7 of the 6th January meeting
items 4 and 5 of the 13th January meeting.

6. Audit Trail

AC circulated hard copies of the audit trail with reference to volumes 2, 3 and 4.  This highlighted various questions for the Panel and Home Office. 
The Panel agreed to discuss this at their next meeting and AC said he would distribute electronic copies.
Action 7: AC to cascade electronic copies of the audit trail (volumes 2, 3 & 4).
AC said that the Panel can expect an audit of volumes 5, 6 and 7 at their next meeting. 
7. Feedback on assessment/exam

The Panel discussed the assessment/exam at length.  The consensus was that the Panel would like a new approach, focussed on scenario based competency assessments.  There were also questions about how the pass mark had been determined.  The most important thing was that the assessment should be rigorous and validated.
MS agreed to collate the Panel’s comments and asked for further contributions to be sent to her. 

Action 8: Panel members to send comments on the assessment/exam to MS.
8. Medical Volume
The Panel considered the medical volume at some length.  It was suggested that the sections on epilepsy, diabetes and poison/overdose need amendment.  Members of the Panel also remained dissatisfied with the risk matrix and grid.
DC highlighted that individuals who use drugs recreationally, or those who come into contact with such use, may not recognise the idea of being ‘poisoned’ or experiencing an ‘overdose’; the terminology may require amending. 
The Panel also suggested that the section stating the ‘airway and breathing are assessed and reassessed’ should be amended to ‘... airway and breathing are continually reassessed’. 

The Panel highlighted the section on pregnant women being restrained, and questioned whether this was Home Office policy.  MS advised that the new use of force policy will include a section on restraining pregnant women to prevent harm and to effect their removal.
JAS highlighted that the workbook and manual were out of sync, and noted that presenting as withdrawn or preoccupied could also be factors relating to a mental health issue.
JAS said that spitting was an issue and queried how it could be prevented.  KL said that it could not be prevented.  DCOs should learn that, while very unpleasant, spitting does not pose significant health risks.

9. Head Hold/Support
It was agreed that this section of the Panel’s report would be re-drafted in the light of comments.
10. AOB

RTS said he would not be able to attend the meeting on 24th March.
There was no other business and the meeting was closed.
Next meeting: Tuesday 4th February.
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